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Dr. Steiner: 

 

Families, 

 

At Northern Cass, we believe every learner can change the world; therefore, we will provide a world class 

education. To be able to do this, we follow our Collective Commitments which guide the daily behavior 

of educators.  These commitments are ‘what’ we do at Northern Cass.   

 

• ‘We are dedicated and passionate about relationships, teaching & learning, self-reflection, 

acknowledging greatness, and service to the Northern Cass community.’ 

• ‘We are driven toward continuous improvement. 

 

We will commit to purposefully build trust, develop authentic relationships, and engage in innovative 

practices which will empower learners to be choice ready. 

 

My dad will turn 82 years old on December 5th.  He has and will always be my hero.  He is a role model 

for me as a husband, father, and friend.  For this newsletter, I wanted to share lessons learned from Ken 

Steiner. When I asked my dad what he thought about turning 82, he said, “The other choice is not very 

positive.”  He continued, “Life is good.  I’ve certainly had difficult moments like the loss of your mom 

but there are just too many good things over the years to not be happy to have another year on this planet. 

Why not be happy?  It’s a choice we can make.” 

 

I was recently in Miami with the newest semi-finalists for the Yass Prize.  It was invigorating to be 

around people who were choosing greatness in order to benefit others.  During my time with the Yass 

Prize family, I participated on a panel related to leadership non-negotiables.  One of the panelists 

summarized this idea quite simply.  He said, “Everything about greatness is directly related to attitude.”  I 

have worked at becoming more aware of surrounding myself with others who have a great attitude.  I’m 

making a conscious effort to choose positivity.  Simply put, it makes me feel better.  I feel better mentally 

and physically when I’m surrounded by those who see the good things in life.  My dad values seeing 

those things and I’m going to commit to be more like him by choosing positivity. 

 

There was a time when I played high school basketball (not well…but I played).  I went from starting 

early my sophomore year to the bench near the end of the season.  After a game where I played very little, 

I expressed my ‘disappointment’ to my dad.  I expected him to empathize with me but that was not what I 

got.  He said, “You earn what you get.  If you are not getting what you want, you have not earned it.  

There is nothing owed to you. At some point this year, you made a choice (conscious or not) which has 

led to this moment.  Reflect on this and make a new choice!”  Little did I realize that moment has 

remained with me to this day.  My dad loved me and he showed it in this moment.  He was right.  I did 

make a choice and the consequences of not playing were appropriate.  The next morning, I talked to my 

coach not to express my disappointment but rather to ask what I could do differently to help the team (and 

not me). My dad believed we must be accountable for the decisions we make.  It is not always easy, but it 

is always right.   

 

My dad is truly one of the great men I know.  He does what he says.  He loves his family unconditionally 

and has committed to living a life of service to others.  I’m blessed to have him still in my life and I’m 

going to make sure he knows that.  During this holiday season, please take a few moments to thank the 

‘Ken Steiner’ in your life for their impact.  We all have a ‘Ken Steiner’ in our life and they deserve to 

know how much they mean to us. 



One Day Fundraiser 

 

Thanks to all the families/individuals who have donated! We have received $829 in sponsorships.  We 

have an additional $161 pending.  We are hoping to raise at least $2,000 to provide ‘grants’ to our 

families in need. 

 

Winter Event Attendance Behavior 

 

Basketball and concert season has arrived at our school. We appreciate your family's support of curricular 

events.  We also ask for your help in teaching/reinforcing how to be an attendee at an event.  If you plan 

to attend a home or away event, please explain the following expectations to your children:  

 

1. Sit and watch the performance or game. 

1. Learners should not be running through the building, hanging out in the learning center 

areas, or wandering hallways. 

2. For concerts, please do not enter the gymnasium while a song is being performed and try not to 

leave during a song as it disrupts the performance. 

3. Cheer for the performers or team.  Booing at sporting events is never appropriate.  Please 

remember it is always a ‘kid’ simply playing a game.  Please also remember referees may get 

paid, but they are truly volunteers which allows our learners to play these games. 

4. Clean up after yourself and at the conclusion of the event. 

1. Throw away empty containers or programs; do not leave them in the bleachers or seating 

areas. 

Learners not complying with expectations will be returned to their parents and expected to sit next to 

them for the remainder of the game/event. If problems persist, learners may not be allowed to attend 

future events. 



 

 

 

NDHSAA BEHAVIOR EXPECTATIONS 

FOR REGULAR AND POSTSEASON COMPETITIONS: 

• Respect the American flag and the National Anthem. 

• Contesting schools shall each have an authorized faculty representative present who shall be 

responsible for his/her school’s participants, students, and fans throughout the contest. 

• Spectators must wear appropriate clothing. Those who do not comply or who wear clothing that 

is vulgar, obscene or that in some other way inappropriate, as determined by 

school/tournament personnel, will be removed from the facility if they do not cooperate with 

this behavior expectation. 

• The use of appropriate language is expected at all times. Profanity, negative chants, trash talk, 

name-calling, personal attacks or other acts of disrespect are unacceptable and must be 

immediately addressed by school/tournament administrators. Any discriminatory slur will result 

in immediate removal from the facility. 

• Any attendee ejected from a NDHSAA tournament venue will be banned from the venue(s) for 

the remainder of the event. 

• Respect the game/contest. Under no condition shall anyone other than the members of the 

official squad enter the playing surface. No one may interfere with the contest in any way. 

• Handheld signs and flags, which do not obstruct the view of others, are permitted provided they 

are in good taste.  Signs or other similar items contest/tournament officials deem to be in poor 

taste will be removed.  Message or “white” boards are prohibited.  The carrying of flags around 

the playing surface is NOT allowed. 

• Artificial noisemakers of any kind (i.e. megaphones, cowbells, sirens, whistles, thunder sticks, 

and other similar items) are not allowed at any indoor events, including outdoor sports played 

at indoor venues.  Exception – Megaphones appropriately used by cheerleaders are permitted if 

allowed by contest officials. 

• Laser lights or any other lights deemed distracting to participants are strictly prohibited. 

• The use of unmanned aerial vehicles (UAV), also known as drones, is prohibited at all contests. 

Revised: 11/30/2023 

 

 



 

  
Mrs. Tadych, Director of College, Career, and Life Readiness at Northern Cass! 

She has been recognized by NDSU’s Office of Admission’s Distinguished 

Education Professional program for demonstrating leadership, commitment, 

excellence in her profession, support of student access to higher education and 

her support to NDSU. Thank you for letting your #NCgreatness shine! 

 

To read more, visit https://www.ndsu.edu/news/ndsu-program-honor-area-educators 

Braxton Waldo has enlisted as a 12N Heavy Equipment Operator with the 

188th Engineer Construction Company in Wahpeton, ND. He will complete his 

Basic Training by next summer, and then attend AIT (job school) the following 

summer. Braxton has earned the equivalent of a full-ride scholarship with the 

NDARNG’s State and Federal Tuition Assistance Program. It's official that he is 

now ND Military Ready! Congratulations to Braxton! 

https://www.ndsu.edu/news/ndsu-program-honor-area-educators


  

Thanks to Aubrie's fantastic Subway disguise, her turkey will live to see 

another Thanksgiving! An honorable mention also goes out to Abby, 

Kollins, and Reid who all tied for second place. I was so impressed with the 

thought and creativity Level 4 put into these disguises! 



 

 

  

 

The Scholastic book fair is coming during the holiday concert week!  December 4th-10th 

All week the fair will be open for learners to shop during the school day. 
Monday: 3:30-4:30 Open to public 

Tuesday:  5:30-9:00 Open before, between and after Band/choir concerts 

Weds:               3:00-4:00 Open to public (after PreK/K grandparents day event) 
Thurs:               5:30-8:30 Open before, between and after Elementary concerts 

Friday:               3:30-4:30 Open to public 

*There will be tax charged on all purchases, so please plan ahead! 
 



 

   

What is Christmas Cheer? This program 

started back in 2010 after seeing numerous 

learner/family needs within our own 

district.  Christmas Cheer is specifically tied 

to winter break in December.  Families are 

qualified based on educator nominations 

and other qualifying status or life 

circumstances such as family medical 

issues and/or parent loss of a 

job.   Learners are interviewed by 

administration or counselors to find out 

one thing they want, one they need, and 

one thing to read.  Gifts for the learners 

and gift cards to the grocery store, 

Walmart, or Target are provided for these 

families to help support their winter 

break.  The gifts and funds are obtained 

through generous donations by Northern 

Cass colleagues, families in the district, and 

churches/businesses.   All needs are kept 

confidential. 

Additional Christmas Cheer funds, if not 

completely used, are stored in a fund for 

when an additional Jaguar family 

emergency or need arises.  In the past, 

they have been given towards family 

emergencies of our learners or basic needs 

of our learners. 

We are truly blessed with the generous 

stakeholders in and around our Northern 

Cass district that are willing to ensure a 

Merry Christmas for all learners and to go 

above and beyond to see every learner has 

what they need to be successful! 

Donation sent to the office can be 

earmarked:  Christmas Cheer 

 

Christmas Cheer



  



 

 

 

  

In today's world, recognizing the significance of mental health is playing in the lives of our 
children is important. Parents hold a crucial role in shaping their children's views and behaviors 
around well-being. The phrase "Erase The Stigma” is a call to action, emphasizing the need to 
break down the barriers surrounding mental health and the role parents play. Let’s explore the 
importance of parents taking the lead in erasing the stigma surrounding mental health and 
fostering awareness in their children.  

Join us and start by reading this December's Mental Health Newsletter (English/Spanish). As 
always, check out the ParentGuidance.org resources where you can access free courses led by 

licensed therapists on more than 50 topics. Check out the course titled, Connect with Your Child 
by Parenting with Purpose. To access the course, simply navigate to ParentGuidance.org and 
click on-demand courses.  

 

https://app.box.com/s/09ktvw5myxakmjo5mgv63dh73zk4n9j2
https://app.box.com/s/strnhpzfeb4eau59dmyf7quyt8evbuho
https://parentguidance.org/
https://parentguidance.org/courses/connect-with-your-child-by-parenting-with-purpose/
https://parentguidance.org/courses/connect-with-your-child-by-parenting-with-purpose/


 

  
North Dakota American Legion Boys State is a fantastic opportunity for rising 
seniors. It is an immersive political science program that goes beyond the 
mere mechanics of state and local government, allowing participants to 

government, these young men learn valuable lessons that will serve them well 
throughout their lives. Boys State alumni have gone on to become successful 

State can help students find the right college, inspire them to engage in civic 

This program has been approved for high school credit by the Department of 
Public Instruction. Students who are interested can register at 
www.ndboysstate.org
register. There is also an option to use the bus service to and from NDSCS for 
transportation. Boys State is a valuable investment in their future and this 

Northern Cass PK-6 Vision 

Screening was completed on 

Monday, November 20th.  Parents 

will receive a letter in the mail if 

their child has a referral to an Eye 

Doctor.  A “BIG” to our 

Northern Cass PTO and the Fargo 

Lions for being part of the vision 

screening team.  Your generosity is 

greatly appreciated! 

 

 

 

-Nurse Allison 

wants to go, please reach out to Coach 

http://www.ndsubaseballcamps.com/ 

 

http://www.ndboysstate.org/
http://www.ndsubaseballcamps.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Thank you to the first round of 

sponsors (pictured) for our digital 

yearbook archive! We appreciate 

your support in preserving our 

Northern Cass Community's rich 

history. Many sponsorship 

opportunities are still available! 

Once we have received your 

contribution, your requested annual 

will be professionally scanned and 

uploaded to the archive. Your name 

will be listed on the webpage as a 

sponsor for the book you have 

selected. The $50 contribution would 

make a great holiday gift or tribute 

to a loved one. 

Contact stacy.erickson@northerncas

sschool.com if you would like to 

sponsor the digital upload of a 

specific year. 

mailto:stacy.erickson@northerncassschool.com
mailto:stacy.erickson@northerncassschool.com
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Dear Families, 

We are thankful for you!  

As we prepare to take time off from school December 21 – January 3 for the winter break, we are grateful for 

everyone who has helped to restore a routine for coming to school and supporting learners and families.  

When returning to school this winter, please take steps to keep your child healthy and send them to school 
unless they are truly sick. Every day of school is an important opportunity to learn as well as connect to peers 
and their educators. Daily routines are essential for reducing stress and creating a sense of security for 
children.   

We are grateful for:  

• Our learners and their families who do their best to show up to class every day ready to learn.  

• Our educators who have gone above and beyond to help make school a welcoming learning 

environment where learners can thrive. 

• Our administrators who help us work together to ensure we are healthy and safe, feel a sense 

of community and experience the excitement of an engaging learning environment.  

• Our many, many healers and helpers - the support staff and community volunteers who provide 

the extra help and attention our children need.  

 
May these days off be restful and full of joy.  We look forward to seeing you again when school resumes on 
January 3rd.  

Thank you for partnering with us!  

 Sincerely, 

 Crysta Schenck, Elementary Principal 

Doug Margerum, Secondary Principal 

 

 

  
Family Engagement 

 

Reflecting on the idea of being “Brave before Perfect," Northern Cass will begin working with 

parents/guardians, educators, learners, and community members to look at how our district approaches 

Family Engagement. Over the coming months, the school will be reaching out to talk with you about how 

we can partner to support family and learner success. We look forward to having these important 

conversations together. Stay tuned for more details! 



 

 


